
 

          September 12, 2022 

 

 

Mr. Dillan Murray         

Planning Division 

Ventura County Resource Management Agency 

800 South Victoria Avenue, L#1700 

Ventura, CA 93009-1700 

dillan.murray@ventura.org 

 

Dear Mr. Murray, 

 

We are requesting consideration for our property, Edgington Oil Refinery at 3450 East Fifth 

Street (APN 218-0-011-485 and 218-0-022-025) for designation as a Ventura County Point of 

Interest. Additionally, we request the Derrick at the facility be designated as a Ventura County 

Landmark. We request these designations in partial fulfillment of the mitigation measures 

proposed by the Ventura County Heritage Board during their meeting on May 23, 2022.  

 

A Phase I Historic Resources Report assessing the significance of the property, including 

photographs and an Assessor Parcel map, was prepared by ASM Affiliates in December of 2020 

and previously submitted to the Board for review. A copy of the parcel map is attached as well.    

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Blain Meith 

EVP Land & Business Development 
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